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 If you have a problem you need 
help with, write to Jane Lane, PO 
Box 130, Jewell IA 50130, email 
shrecnew2@globalccs.net or use 
our drop box, but don’t expect mi-
racles. If you’re desperate, stop 
me on the street and pour your he-
art out, as if I give a rat’s patoot. 
Sometimes I care, but usually I 
don’t. If you don’t like my advice,  
up your nose with a rubber hose... 
Makes no difference to me!

Dear Jane Lane
By Jane Baldus

JA Concrete
Construction

515-310-0350

101 Main St., Jewell
Jerry Alsager, Owner
jerryalsager@gmail.com

SHOMO-MADSEN-KRAUSE
INSURANCE

Melissa Kelley
Business: 515-827-5650

Cell: 641-751-6327
Toll Free: 888-753-6691

(Main Office)
Fax: 515-827-9046
610 Main St. P.O. Box 250

Jewell, IA 50130
Email:

mkelley@shomo-madsen.com

Jewell
Farm & Home

720 Main St., Jewell
515-827-6065

“If you want it, we have it”

For Senior Citizens
NOON MEALS

(Monday-Friday)
11:15 a.m.

Free Will Donation
Athens Woods Estates, Inc.

1250 Highway 175 East, Stratford
Call one day in advance

(515) 838-2080

June 12, 1913
 Mayor Anderson and 
wife and daughter and her 
husband motored to Ames 
in the Mayor’s Cadillac 
Monday to meet Miss Hat-
tie Anderson who has come 
home for the summer va-
cation from Bloomington, 
Ill, where she teaches in the 
high school. The round trip 
to Ames and back was made 
in one hour and forty-five 
minutes.
 Several auto loads of 
Jewell fans accompanied the 
ball team Tuesday afternoon 
and watched Stanhope trim 
the boys good and proper.
 H. L. Henningson deliv-
ered 3500 bushels of corn at 
the Jewell Farmers Elevator 
last week, which certainly 
is some business from one 
farmer. With the new build-
ing and equipment, Manag-
er Martin now has facilities 
of the very best to handle a 
tremendous grain business.
 The business men of 
the little town of Ringsted, 
where Jack Gardner and 
Andy Anderson, former 
Jewell boys, are in busi-
ness, have organized a stock 
company and have bought a 
track of seven acres of land 
for a permanent baseball 
field.
 Just say, “It’s a Studebak-
er.” Then your friends know 
you’ve bought the most in 
buggy comfort, durability 
and style.
 J. E. Dalbey has secured 
the contract for the erection 
of the new bank building in 
Ellsworth.
 Louis Jacobson and Mar-
tin Fredrickson returned 
home Friday morning from 
Iowa City, both having suc-
cessfully complete their first 
year’s study in the state uni-
versity dental college.
 Councilman Otto Fen-
ton and Theodore Jacobson 
went to Deep River near 
Belle Plaine last week to 
look at one of the 28 horse 
power ‘R and V’ gasoline 
engines that the council is 
planning to purchase to use 
in pumping water.
 G. W. Foval, Mr. and 
Mrs. John Jewell, Miss 
Anna Larson and Mrs. S. O 
Hytland motored to Alden in 
the former’s car Thursday of 
last week to attend the “Egg 
Day” celebration.
 Pederson Bros., Ran-
dall’s hustling blacksmiths, 
had finished up over 1500 
cultivator shovels by the 
end of last week and expect 
to go past the 2000 mark. 
That most certainly is some 
business in sharpening cul-
tivators and can mean only 
one thing - their work is the 
kind that satisfies.
 A baby girl was born to 
Mr. and Mrs. E. C. Green 
Friday night, June 6th.
 Sunday forenoon Chil-
dren’s Day exercises were 
held at the Methodist church 
and in the evening at the 
Congregational church. The 
programs were splendid 
at both churches and large 
crowds attended.
June 7, 1923
 Viggo Christensen went 
to Ringsted Saturday, where 
he will spend his summer 
vacation working in his 
brother’s restaurant.
 Elmer Pitzer, Lawrence 
Olson and Leroy Mansag-
er left for Chicago Tuesday 
morning where the latter two 
are employed. Elmer Pitzer 
will go on to Detroit, Mich. 
where he is employed.
 Mrs. Anna Wehrheim and 
sister, Miss Thora Chris-
tensen, left Tuesday for 
Cedar Falls where they will 
attend summer school.
June 8, 1933
 Harold Oberender was 
very painfully injured 
Thursday afternoon of last 
week. He had hitched up 
his team when they became 
frightened and started up. 
He was knocked down and a 
horse stepped upon his chest 
and right heel. He was taken 
to Dr. Slater’s office where 
an x-ray reveiled that three 
ribs were fractured.

Jewell wk 24
 Mrs. M. V. Tatham has 
sold to W. A. Loder the barn 
at her residence in Jewell. 
Mr. Loder will move the 
barn to one of his farms 
northwest of town.
 Hereafter the town of 
Jewell will make no license 
fee charge for the operation 
of filling stations. None of 
the provisions of the ordi-
nance have been changed 
by the town council, except 
that the licenses fee is abol-
ished.
 Wallace Kleaveland has 
joined the ranks of Jewell 
home owners. Monday he 
bought the C. P. Hiaring res-
idence, a block and a half 
west of the postoffice. Mr. 
and Mrs. Kleaveland will 
get possession about the first 
of September and will then 
move there and plan to fix 
the place up some.
 Work of rebuilding at the 
Rasmus Kolling farm fol-
lowing the recent tornado 
has been progressing rapid-
ly.
June 10, 1943
 Mrs. Mary Ahrens was 
very completely and de-
lightfully surprised Monday 
evening at a birthday supper 
in honor of her birthday, 
June 8th.
 Mr. and Mrs. Elvin Rei-
setter are the parents of a 
daughter born this Thursday 
morning.
June 11, 1953
 On account of the wind-
storm Sunday evening, with 
many losses as a result in 
this vicinity, Merlin E. Wil-
liams, local insurance man, 
canceled his trip to Daven-
port where he was to have 
attended the 100th annual 
communication of the grand 
lodge of Masons in Iowa.
 Miss Geraldine Hobbs 
became the bride of Mr. Ar-
land Greenfield on Sunday, 
June 7th, at the Little Brown 
Church at Nashua.
 Roger Barkema and Gary 
Ringstad returned home 
Sunday afternoon from 
Camp Dodge, where they 
had been since the previ-
ous Sunday in attendance at 
Hawkeye Boys’ State.
June 13, 1963
 A new hair styling shop, 
the Jewell Hair Styling Sa-
lon, is being opened here by 
Barbara Brown the first door 
west of Lloyd Pharmacy. 
Miss Brown took training at 
Bernel Hairstyling School at 
Fort Dodge and Ames.
 A reception was held at 
the Willis Barkema home 
immediately following the 
graduation exercises Mon-
day evening to honor their 
sons Robert and Richard, 
who were members of the 
class of ‘63.
June 14, 1973
 The new and attractive 
bank at Stanhope will be 
ready to serve customers 
throughout the South Ham-
ilton area in the very near 
future. Every new and mod-
ern facility for customer ser-
vice has been included, with 
a drive-up window certain 
to be one of the most popu-
lar features.
June 9, 1983
 Mr. Jerry L. Main of Ells-
worth and Ronald and Mari-
lyn Carlson of Stanhope an-
nounce the engagement of 
their children Lee Ann Main 
and David Carlson.
June 10, 1993
 South Hamilton faculty 
and staff were honored at a 
breakfast last Friday. Retir-
ing teachers and those leav-
ing the system for other jobs 
were roasted by the fellow 
staff. Service awards were 
presented to those with long 
tenure.
June 11, 2003
 Dolly and Dave McFar-
land’s new business, The 
Gemstone Malt Shoppe, 
will open for the first time 
during Jewell Jubilee Days.
June 12, 2013
 Confirmation Graduation 
was held at St. Paul’s Lu-
theran Church on Sunday, 
May 26th. Those confirmed 
are: Katie Larson, Dean Lar-
son and Megan Sansgaard. 

Stratford Lutheran Church 
Ice Cream Social

(824 Teneyck Ave, Stratford)

Thursday, June 22
5:00 p.m. - 7:00 p.m.

Beefburgers, Pies

  Thursday-Sunday, June 15-18
DURING THE RENDEZVOUS

TOURIST INFORMATION
WWW.PRAIRIEDUCHIEN.ORG

1-800-732-1673

PRAIRIE DU CHIEN, WISCONSIN FIREFIGHTER’S ASSOCIATION

OVER 100 VENDORS
Flea Market and Beer Tent Located on south end of St. Feriole Island

For vendor information, go to pdcfd.com

FLEA MARKET

Follow Us On Facebook
Sponsored by Prairie du Chien 

Tourism Council

PRAIRIE DU CHIEN, WI
CELEBRATING

150 YEARS!

A big thank you to the South Hamilton 
community for making our Bill Taylor 
Scramble golf tournament a success. Our 
20th year and we truly appreciate your 
support of SH athletics!  Special thanks 
to our sponsors, players, the country club 
staff and Mark Ullestad (and his helpers) 
for all of their extra time and effort.
-The Bill Taylor Family

  The South Hamilton 
School Board met in reg-
ular session on Monday, 
June 12 and handled a rou-
tine agenda.  The board ap-
proved the consent agenda 
to start the meeting which 
consisted of the following: 
minutes, financial reports, 
flexible benefit payments, 
June and May additional 
bills reports, approve pay-
ment of end of fiscal year 
bills, Specialty Underwrit-
ers LLC (SU Group LLC) 
Equipment Breakdown In-
surance Renewal, continu-
ation of sharing agreement 
with Roland-Story for Hu-
man Resources Position, 
Iowa State Student Teach-
ing Cooperative Agree-
ment. The following fund-
raisers were also approved: 
South High Pride - Youth 
Boys Basketball Camp, 
National Honor Society - 
Penny Wars (2023-2024), 
Music Boosters - Yard 
Signs (2023-2024), Mu-
sic Boosters - Red Wheel 
Sales (2023-2024), Music 
Boosters - Dodgeball Tour-
nament (2023-2024), Music 
Boosters - MS Honor Band 
(2023-2024). Seven open 
enrollment “in” applica-
tions and two “out” were 
also approved. 
 Directors and administra-
tors presented brief reports. 
Superintendent Ms. Holm 
reported fiscal year-to-date 
expenditures at the end of 
May from the General Fund 
of $6,793,259 at 75.69% of 
the General Fund Line Item 
Budget for Fiscal Year 2023 
and reported $652,353.92 in 
General Fund expenses for 
the month of May.
 Technology Director Mr. 
Winborn reported on copier 
RFPs, future projector proj-
ects, renewal of software 
contracts, cleaning and sort-
ing chromebooks, warranty 
and repair work.
 Elementary Principal Mr. 
Neuberger reported summer 
school is going well with 
forty seven students attend-
ing; hiring is nearly com-
plete; schedule work is un-
derway, and handbooks will 
be updated this summer.
 Activities Director Mr. 
Brodie submitted a written 
report highlighting strong 
summer sports participation 
numbers and the anticipat-
ed purchase of some new 
weight room equipment. 
He also acknowledged 
outstanding spring season 
accomplishments: the girls 
track team medaled in sev-
eral events at state; the boys 
track team won the class 1A 
4x400m relay; the boys golf 
team qualified for state for 

the first time since 2014; 
and Rebekah Carlson qual-
ified for the girls state golf 
tournament.
 The board approved 
a resolution to transfer 
$5,216.98 from the Gener-
al Fund to the Student Ac-
tivity Fund for the football 
helmets, helmet pieces, and 
pads as allowable per Iowa 
Code section 280.13 pur-
suant to Iowa Code section 
298A.8(2).
 The board approved the 
contract extension with 
Anderson Erickson. They 
also approved the purchase 
of secondary social studies 
curriculum materials from 
McGraw Hill for United 
States History, World His-
tory, Exploring Geography 
and Global Issues in the 
amount of $16,154.73 and 
the purchase of second-
ary math curriculum ma-
terials from McGraw Hill 
for Glencoe Math in the 
amount of $27,828.00.
 The board reviewed and 
accepted the recommenda-
tions from the School Im-
provement Advisory Com-
mittee (SIAC) which met 
on May 10, 2023.
 The board approved the  
recommendation to hire 
the following personnel: 
Melissa Bridges - Elemen-
tary Office Manager; Molly 
Wingert - 5-12 Art Teacher; 
Jessica Onove - Elementa-
ry Library Associate; Tori 
Woiwood - Elementary 
Associate; Shawnda De-
Witt - Part-Time Evening 
Custodian; Amy Trask - 
Student Council Advisor; 
Bianca Webber - Mentor 
for Katelyn Sogard - Year 
1; Tiffany Meier - Mentor 
for Desiree Fisher - Year 1; 
Savana Berg - Mentor for 
Taylor Riley - Year 1; Lori 
Vincent - Mentor for Ra-
chel Soderberg - Year 1 and 
Renewal of Collaboration 
Leads: Jasmine Ihnen, Dan 
Willadsen, Brent Grove, 
Dan Fuchs, Bianca Webber, 
Carlton Ness, Trev Houck, 
Paula Ervin, Ashley Flate-
bo, Savana Berg, and Lori 
Vincent.
 The board accepted the 
resignation of Ava Nolte - 
Elementary Associate and 
Lisa Thomson - Elementary 
Associate.
 The School Board Elec-
tion dates: First day to file 
nomination papers is Au-
gust 28th and the last day 
to file papers is September 
21st at 5:00 p.m. Election 
Day is November 7, 2023. 
Director Districts #1, #2, #3 
and the newly established 
At-large Director seat will 
be on the ballot.

SH School Board met in regular session

Dear Jane Lane:
  Did you enjoy the festivities at the celebration 
last weekend? I had a great time at the BBQ, 
listening to the bands, and dancing my socks off!. 
  I’m going to find other small town celebrations 
this summer and have some more fun!
        Dancing Queen

Dear Dancing Queen:
  You can bet I had a rip snortin’ good time Friday 
night, listening to the bands playing on into the 
night! I tripped the light fantastic into the wee 
hours, even after the band quit playing!
  Not only that, but I got a hug from Stan the 
Man, who plays the keyboard for the band, Sons 
of Gladys Kravitz! He and I graduated from high 
school the same year, believe it or not!
  Good luck with your plans to attend more cele-
brations like this one. That should keep you busy 
all summer!
  I don’t give a rat’s patoot, one way or the oth-
er...
               Jane Lane

Thursday, June 15
 10:00&11:30am JH SB & BB @ R-S
Friday, June 16
 9:00am V SB @ Roland vs. Iowa Falls-Alden
 1:30pm V SB @ Roland vs. Estherville-LC
Saturday, June 17
 1:30pm V SB @ Roland vs. Solon
 3:30pm V SB @ Roland vs. North Polk
Sunday, June 18

 Happy Father’s Day
Monday, June 19
 10:00am JH SB & BB @ Pery
 Noon-1:30pm V/JV BB @ Waterloo-Nevada 
 5:30&7:30pm JV/V SB @ Nevada 
Tuesday, June 20
 10:00&11:30am JH SB & BB vs. Nevada
 6:00pm V SB @ West Hancock
 7:30pm V BB @ West Hancock
Wednesday, June 21
 5:15&7:30pm JV/V BB vs. Roland-Story (H)
 5:30&7:30pm JV/V SB vs. Roland-Story (H)

 Any event charging a fee will be asked to 
purchase a separate ad. If you would like to 
have an event listed on this calendar, call 515-
827-5931 or email shrecnew@globalccs.net

SH Area Happenings

		 Dear Jane Lane
By Jane Baldus

Glimpses of the Past

Thursday, May 15
	 7/8 Band All Iowa Honor Band
	 All State Jazz Band
	 8:20am Commencement Practice-HS Gym
	 4:00pm V B/G T @ Class 1A SQM-Madrid
Friday, May 16
	 2:00pm V G G Class 1A Region 3-JGC (H)
Saturday, May 17
	 9:00am MS Band Performance @ IBA
Sunday, May 18
	 2:00pm 2025 Commencement-HS Gym
Monday, May 19
	 6:30pm After Prom meeting
Wednesday, May 21
	 2nd Semester Tests-Odd Periods
	 3:00pm HS Memory Mates Baseball/Softball

	 Any event charging a fee will be asked to 
purchase a separate ad. If you would like to 
have an event listed on this calendar, call 515-
290-7907 or email shrecnew@globalccs.net

SH Area Happenings
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 If you have a problem you need 
help with, write to Jane Lane, PO 
Box 130, Jewell IA 50130, email 
shrecnew2@globalccs.net or use 
our drop box, but don’t expect mi-
racles. If you’re desperate, stop 
me on the street and pour your he-
art out, as if I give a rat’s patoot. 
Sometimes I care, but usually I 
don’t. If you don’t like my advice,  
up your nose with a rubber hose... 
Makes no difference to me!

Dear Jane Lane
By Jane Baldus

JA Concrete
Construction

515-310-0350

101 Main St., Jewell
Jerry Alsager, Owner
jerryalsager@gmail.com

SHOMO-MADSEN-KRAUSE
INSURANCE

Melissa Kelley
Business: 515-827-5650

Cell: 641-751-6327
Toll Free: 888-753-6691

(Main Office)
Fax: 515-827-9046
610 Main St. P.O. Box 250

Jewell, IA 50130
Email:

mkelley@shomo-madsen.com

Jewell
Farm & Home

720 Main St., Jewell
515-827-6065

“If you want it, we have it”

For Senior Citizens
NOON MEALS

(Monday-Friday)
11:15 a.m.

Free Will Donation
Athens Woods Estates, Inc.

1250 Highway 175 East, Stratford
Call one day in advance

(515) 838-2080

June 12, 1913
 Mayor Anderson and 
wife and daughter and her 
husband motored to Ames 
in the Mayor’s Cadillac 
Monday to meet Miss Hat-
tie Anderson who has come 
home for the summer va-
cation from Bloomington, 
Ill, where she teaches in the 
high school. The round trip 
to Ames and back was made 
in one hour and forty-five 
minutes.
 Several auto loads of 
Jewell fans accompanied the 
ball team Tuesday afternoon 
and watched Stanhope trim 
the boys good and proper.
 H. L. Henningson deliv-
ered 3500 bushels of corn at 
the Jewell Farmers Elevator 
last week, which certainly 
is some business from one 
farmer. With the new build-
ing and equipment, Manag-
er Martin now has facilities 
of the very best to handle a 
tremendous grain business.
 The business men of 
the little town of Ringsted, 
where Jack Gardner and 
Andy Anderson, former 
Jewell boys, are in busi-
ness, have organized a stock 
company and have bought a 
track of seven acres of land 
for a permanent baseball 
field.
 Just say, “It’s a Studebak-
er.” Then your friends know 
you’ve bought the most in 
buggy comfort, durability 
and style.
 J. E. Dalbey has secured 
the contract for the erection 
of the new bank building in 
Ellsworth.
 Louis Jacobson and Mar-
tin Fredrickson returned 
home Friday morning from 
Iowa City, both having suc-
cessfully complete their first 
year’s study in the state uni-
versity dental college.
 Councilman Otto Fen-
ton and Theodore Jacobson 
went to Deep River near 
Belle Plaine last week to 
look at one of the 28 horse 
power ‘R and V’ gasoline 
engines that the council is 
planning to purchase to use 
in pumping water.
 G. W. Foval, Mr. and 
Mrs. John Jewell, Miss 
Anna Larson and Mrs. S. O 
Hytland motored to Alden in 
the former’s car Thursday of 
last week to attend the “Egg 
Day” celebration.
 Pederson Bros., Ran-
dall’s hustling blacksmiths, 
had finished up over 1500 
cultivator shovels by the 
end of last week and expect 
to go past the 2000 mark. 
That most certainly is some 
business in sharpening cul-
tivators and can mean only 
one thing - their work is the 
kind that satisfies.
 A baby girl was born to 
Mr. and Mrs. E. C. Green 
Friday night, June 6th.
 Sunday forenoon Chil-
dren’s Day exercises were 
held at the Methodist church 
and in the evening at the 
Congregational church. The 
programs were splendid 
at both churches and large 
crowds attended.
June 7, 1923
 Viggo Christensen went 
to Ringsted Saturday, where 
he will spend his summer 
vacation working in his 
brother’s restaurant.
 Elmer Pitzer, Lawrence 
Olson and Leroy Mansag-
er left for Chicago Tuesday 
morning where the latter two 
are employed. Elmer Pitzer 
will go on to Detroit, Mich. 
where he is employed.
 Mrs. Anna Wehrheim and 
sister, Miss Thora Chris-
tensen, left Tuesday for 
Cedar Falls where they will 
attend summer school.
June 8, 1933
 Harold Oberender was 
very painfully injured 
Thursday afternoon of last 
week. He had hitched up 
his team when they became 
frightened and started up. 
He was knocked down and a 
horse stepped upon his chest 
and right heel. He was taken 
to Dr. Slater’s office where 
an x-ray reveiled that three 
ribs were fractured.

Jewell wk 24
 Mrs. M. V. Tatham has 
sold to W. A. Loder the barn 
at her residence in Jewell. 
Mr. Loder will move the 
barn to one of his farms 
northwest of town.
 Hereafter the town of 
Jewell will make no license 
fee charge for the operation 
of filling stations. None of 
the provisions of the ordi-
nance have been changed 
by the town council, except 
that the licenses fee is abol-
ished.
 Wallace Kleaveland has 
joined the ranks of Jewell 
home owners. Monday he 
bought the C. P. Hiaring res-
idence, a block and a half 
west of the postoffice. Mr. 
and Mrs. Kleaveland will 
get possession about the first 
of September and will then 
move there and plan to fix 
the place up some.
 Work of rebuilding at the 
Rasmus Kolling farm fol-
lowing the recent tornado 
has been progressing rapid-
ly.
June 10, 1943
 Mrs. Mary Ahrens was 
very completely and de-
lightfully surprised Monday 
evening at a birthday supper 
in honor of her birthday, 
June 8th.
 Mr. and Mrs. Elvin Rei-
setter are the parents of a 
daughter born this Thursday 
morning.
June 11, 1953
 On account of the wind-
storm Sunday evening, with 
many losses as a result in 
this vicinity, Merlin E. Wil-
liams, local insurance man, 
canceled his trip to Daven-
port where he was to have 
attended the 100th annual 
communication of the grand 
lodge of Masons in Iowa.
 Miss Geraldine Hobbs 
became the bride of Mr. Ar-
land Greenfield on Sunday, 
June 7th, at the Little Brown 
Church at Nashua.
 Roger Barkema and Gary 
Ringstad returned home 
Sunday afternoon from 
Camp Dodge, where they 
had been since the previ-
ous Sunday in attendance at 
Hawkeye Boys’ State.
June 13, 1963
 A new hair styling shop, 
the Jewell Hair Styling Sa-
lon, is being opened here by 
Barbara Brown the first door 
west of Lloyd Pharmacy. 
Miss Brown took training at 
Bernel Hairstyling School at 
Fort Dodge and Ames.
 A reception was held at 
the Willis Barkema home 
immediately following the 
graduation exercises Mon-
day evening to honor their 
sons Robert and Richard, 
who were members of the 
class of ‘63.
June 14, 1973
 The new and attractive 
bank at Stanhope will be 
ready to serve customers 
throughout the South Ham-
ilton area in the very near 
future. Every new and mod-
ern facility for customer ser-
vice has been included, with 
a drive-up window certain 
to be one of the most popu-
lar features.
June 9, 1983
 Mr. Jerry L. Main of Ells-
worth and Ronald and Mari-
lyn Carlson of Stanhope an-
nounce the engagement of 
their children Lee Ann Main 
and David Carlson.
June 10, 1993
 South Hamilton faculty 
and staff were honored at a 
breakfast last Friday. Retir-
ing teachers and those leav-
ing the system for other jobs 
were roasted by the fellow 
staff. Service awards were 
presented to those with long 
tenure.
June 11, 2003
 Dolly and Dave McFar-
land’s new business, The 
Gemstone Malt Shoppe, 
will open for the first time 
during Jewell Jubilee Days.
June 12, 2013
 Confirmation Graduation 
was held at St. Paul’s Lu-
theran Church on Sunday, 
May 26th. Those confirmed 
are: Katie Larson, Dean Lar-
son and Megan Sansgaard. 

Stratford Lutheran Church 
Ice Cream Social

(824 Teneyck Ave, Stratford)

Thursday, June 22
5:00 p.m. - 7:00 p.m.

Beefburgers, Pies

  Thursday-Sunday, June 15-18
DURING THE RENDEZVOUS

TOURIST INFORMATION
WWW.PRAIRIEDUCHIEN.ORG

1-800-732-1673

PRAIRIE DU CHIEN, WISCONSIN FIREFIGHTER’S ASSOCIATION

OVER 100 VENDORS
Flea Market and Beer Tent Located on south end of St. Feriole Island

For vendor information, go to pdcfd.com

FLEA MARKET

Follow Us On Facebook
Sponsored by Prairie du Chien 

Tourism Council

PRAIRIE DU CHIEN, WI
CELEBRATING

150 YEARS!

A big thank you to the South Hamilton 
community for making our Bill Taylor 
Scramble golf tournament a success. Our 
20th year and we truly appreciate your 
support of SH athletics!  Special thanks 
to our sponsors, players, the country club 
staff and Mark Ullestad (and his helpers) 
for all of their extra time and effort.
-The Bill Taylor Family

  The South Hamilton 
School Board met in reg-
ular session on Monday, 
June 12 and handled a rou-
tine agenda.  The board ap-
proved the consent agenda 
to start the meeting which 
consisted of the following: 
minutes, financial reports, 
flexible benefit payments, 
June and May additional 
bills reports, approve pay-
ment of end of fiscal year 
bills, Specialty Underwrit-
ers LLC (SU Group LLC) 
Equipment Breakdown In-
surance Renewal, continu-
ation of sharing agreement 
with Roland-Story for Hu-
man Resources Position, 
Iowa State Student Teach-
ing Cooperative Agree-
ment. The following fund-
raisers were also approved: 
South High Pride - Youth 
Boys Basketball Camp, 
National Honor Society - 
Penny Wars (2023-2024), 
Music Boosters - Yard 
Signs (2023-2024), Mu-
sic Boosters - Red Wheel 
Sales (2023-2024), Music 
Boosters - Dodgeball Tour-
nament (2023-2024), Music 
Boosters - MS Honor Band 
(2023-2024). Seven open 
enrollment “in” applica-
tions and two “out” were 
also approved. 
 Directors and administra-
tors presented brief reports. 
Superintendent Ms. Holm 
reported fiscal year-to-date 
expenditures at the end of 
May from the General Fund 
of $6,793,259 at 75.69% of 
the General Fund Line Item 
Budget for Fiscal Year 2023 
and reported $652,353.92 in 
General Fund expenses for 
the month of May.
 Technology Director Mr. 
Winborn reported on copier 
RFPs, future projector proj-
ects, renewal of software 
contracts, cleaning and sort-
ing chromebooks, warranty 
and repair work.
 Elementary Principal Mr. 
Neuberger reported summer 
school is going well with 
forty seven students attend-
ing; hiring is nearly com-
plete; schedule work is un-
derway, and handbooks will 
be updated this summer.
 Activities Director Mr. 
Brodie submitted a written 
report highlighting strong 
summer sports participation 
numbers and the anticipat-
ed purchase of some new 
weight room equipment. 
He also acknowledged 
outstanding spring season 
accomplishments: the girls 
track team medaled in sev-
eral events at state; the boys 
track team won the class 1A 
4x400m relay; the boys golf 
team qualified for state for 

the first time since 2014; 
and Rebekah Carlson qual-
ified for the girls state golf 
tournament.
 The board approved 
a resolution to transfer 
$5,216.98 from the Gener-
al Fund to the Student Ac-
tivity Fund for the football 
helmets, helmet pieces, and 
pads as allowable per Iowa 
Code section 280.13 pur-
suant to Iowa Code section 
298A.8(2).
 The board approved the 
contract extension with 
Anderson Erickson. They 
also approved the purchase 
of secondary social studies 
curriculum materials from 
McGraw Hill for United 
States History, World His-
tory, Exploring Geography 
and Global Issues in the 
amount of $16,154.73 and 
the purchase of second-
ary math curriculum ma-
terials from McGraw Hill 
for Glencoe Math in the 
amount of $27,828.00.
 The board reviewed and 
accepted the recommenda-
tions from the School Im-
provement Advisory Com-
mittee (SIAC) which met 
on May 10, 2023.
 The board approved the  
recommendation to hire 
the following personnel: 
Melissa Bridges - Elemen-
tary Office Manager; Molly 
Wingert - 5-12 Art Teacher; 
Jessica Onove - Elementa-
ry Library Associate; Tori 
Woiwood - Elementary 
Associate; Shawnda De-
Witt - Part-Time Evening 
Custodian; Amy Trask - 
Student Council Advisor; 
Bianca Webber - Mentor 
for Katelyn Sogard - Year 
1; Tiffany Meier - Mentor 
for Desiree Fisher - Year 1; 
Savana Berg - Mentor for 
Taylor Riley - Year 1; Lori 
Vincent - Mentor for Ra-
chel Soderberg - Year 1 and 
Renewal of Collaboration 
Leads: Jasmine Ihnen, Dan 
Willadsen, Brent Grove, 
Dan Fuchs, Bianca Webber, 
Carlton Ness, Trev Houck, 
Paula Ervin, Ashley Flate-
bo, Savana Berg, and Lori 
Vincent.
 The board accepted the 
resignation of Ava Nolte - 
Elementary Associate and 
Lisa Thomson - Elementary 
Associate.
 The School Board Elec-
tion dates: First day to file 
nomination papers is Au-
gust 28th and the last day 
to file papers is September 
21st at 5:00 p.m. Election 
Day is November 7, 2023. 
Director Districts #1, #2, #3 
and the newly established 
At-large Director seat will 
be on the ballot.

SH School Board met in regular session

Dear Jane Lane:
  Did you enjoy the festivities at the celebration 
last weekend? I had a great time at the BBQ, 
listening to the bands, and dancing my socks off!. 
  I’m going to find other small town celebrations 
this summer and have some more fun!
        Dancing Queen

Dear Dancing Queen:
  You can bet I had a rip snortin’ good time Friday 
night, listening to the bands playing on into the 
night! I tripped the light fantastic into the wee 
hours, even after the band quit playing!
  Not only that, but I got a hug from Stan the 
Man, who plays the keyboard for the band, Sons 
of Gladys Kravitz! He and I graduated from high 
school the same year, believe it or not!
  Good luck with your plans to attend more cele-
brations like this one. That should keep you busy 
all summer!
  I don’t give a rat’s patoot, one way or the oth-
er...
               Jane Lane

Thursday, June 15
 10:00&11:30am JH SB & BB @ R-S
Friday, June 16
 9:00am V SB @ Roland vs. Iowa Falls-Alden
 1:30pm V SB @ Roland vs. Estherville-LC
Saturday, June 17
 1:30pm V SB @ Roland vs. Solon
 3:30pm V SB @ Roland vs. North Polk
Sunday, June 18

 Happy Father’s Day
Monday, June 19
 10:00am JH SB & BB @ Pery
 Noon-1:30pm V/JV BB @ Waterloo-Nevada 
 5:30&7:30pm JV/V SB @ Nevada 
Tuesday, June 20
 10:00&11:30am JH SB & BB vs. Nevada
 6:00pm V SB @ West Hancock
 7:30pm V BB @ West Hancock
Wednesday, June 21
 5:15&7:30pm JV/V BB vs. Roland-Story (H)
 5:30&7:30pm JV/V SB vs. Roland-Story (H)

 Any event charging a fee will be asked to 
purchase a separate ad. If you would like to 
have an event listed on this calendar, call 515-
827-5931 or email shrecnew@globalccs.net

SH Area Happenings

Laura Larson

Cell: 515-297-1559

llarson@shomo-madsen.com

“25 years of experience”

May 19, 1905
	 Yesterday afternoon the 
college campus was the 
scene of a lively ball game. 
A mixed nine composed of 
college students and boys 
from town played the Wall 
Lake team. Mehl and Wil-
son were battery for Jewell 
and Anderson and Templer 
for Wall Lake. The result of 
the umpire’s decision was 
Jewell 4, Wall Lake 1.
	 On Monday John Brinn-
ick traded his restaurant to 
Otto Tieg of Eagle Grove 
for an eighty acre farm in 
Minnesota, and on Wednes-
day Mr. Tieg sold the busi-
ness to M. A. Billings. The 
work of invoicing has been 
completed and Mr. Billings 
will open the doors to the 
public this afternoon. The 
new proprietor is a bright, 
energetic young man and 
we predict for him success 
in his new venture.
	 Richard Ryberg, an Ells-
worth blacksmith, had a 
piece of glass about the size 
of a dime removed from 
his hand Monday by Dr. 
Martin. The glass became 
lodged in his hand on the 
15th day of March, since 
which time he has been un-
able to use the hand. Under 
the X-ray Dr. Martin had no 
trouble in locating the glass 
which was taken out.
May 20, 1915
	 Last Friday morning Gil-
bert Knudson, president of 
the State Bank of Jewell, 
bought a controlling in-
terest in the State Bank of 
Ellsworth. Mr. Knudson has 
bought the Brinton inter-
est in the bank, 180 of the 
350 shares of stock. This 
transaction is one more 
step toward bringing about 
a closer, more harmonious 
relation between Jewell and 
Ellsworth.
	 A. W. Knox has sold his 
shop, including lots, build-
ing and equipment, to Earl 
Riley who takes possession 
at once and will take charge 
of the shop in a couple of 
weeks. Ed Jansen will run 
the shop until Mr. Riley 
moves back to Jewell from 
Ames and will continue the 
general repair work and ma-
chine business at the shop 
and will also install equip-
ment for the manufacture of 
his patent hog trough here.
	 Ole Tynning became 
owner of a 6 cylinder 7 pas-
senger Chandler this week.
	 Mrs. J. A. Campbell 
came up from Ames Sun-
day morning and is spend-
ing the week at the Claude 
V. Campbell home, helping 
care for her little grandson. 
Mr. Campbell came up 
Tuesday evening and de-
voted a few hours between 
trains making the young 
man’s acquaintance.
	 Randall Record: T. G. 
Pederson has bought a new 
Auburn car, so Tommy 
must take all the town girls 
for many rides now.
	 While hanging up a bunch 
of bananas at his restaurant 
Tuesday, M. J. Severson 
found a big tarantula in the 
bunch and has the insect on 
exhibition, confined in a 
glass jar.
May 21, 1925
	 Stanhope & Vicinity: 
Clarence O. Nelson and Jes-
se Wing left Saturday morn-
ing for Iowa City, where 
they visited until Monday 
with friends. Clarence vis-
ited his sister,, Miss Pearl 
Nelson, who is attending 
school at that place.
May 16, 1935
	 E. W. Knudson has closed 
a contract with the Iowa 
Highway Commission for 
the season of 1935 to Au-
gust 14th to have charge of 
the sale of peat from the bed 
of Little Wall Lake south of 
Jewell. 
	 Clarice Williams, a Stan-
hope contestant in the state 
commercial typing contest, 
has the distinction of being 
the only one to have a per-
fect paper, making no errors 

at all.
	 Donald and Glen Gabri-
elson, Wendall Peterson and 
Willie Thorson skidded in a 
muddy rut on the Swenson 
hill north of Ellsworth and 
crashed into the ditch when 
they were driving home in 
the Gabrielson car. Thor-
son suffered a cut on the 
foot and a back injury and 
was taken to the hospital. 
Peterson had cuts and body 
bruises. The Gabrielson 
boys escaped with minor 
injuries.
	 Gene, 9 year old son 
of Mr. and Mrs. Clarence 
Thompson of southeast of 
Ellsworth, was very se-
verely injured Tuesday. He 
was playing on a wagon, 
accidentally struck his face 
against the end of an end-
gate rod. His nose was frac-
tured in several places and 
the partition of the nose cut, 
besides other cuts on the 
face.
May 17, 1945
	 Dr. and Mrs. F. G. Ver-
non of Jewell announce the 
marriage of their daughter, 
Frances, to Robert E. Mc-
Guire on February 7th at 
Los Angeles, California.
	 Emma Schaa started work 
last week as night waitress 
at the O’Connor cafe.
May 19, 1955
	 Faye Vespested was host-
ess at a bridal shower for 
Mary Ann Hage on Satur-
day, May 7, at her home in 
Jewell. Guests included the 
girls of the class of 1950.
May 20, 1965
	 Mary Ann May of Jewell 
and Ricki Darle Engelby 
of Stratford were united in 
marriage in a double ring 
ceremony on Saturday, 
April 24.
	 Mr. and Mrs. Merlin 
Hove and Michael spent 
the weekend at the paren-
tal George Brown home. 
Mrs. Hove also attended the 
shower given for her sister, 
Barbara, 
May 20, 1975
	 The Jewellette League at 
South Hamilton Communi-
ty Lanes ended the season 
with a dinner and award 
presentation last week.
May 22, 1975
	 Construction of a new 
fertilizer plant at the Central 
Iowa Cooperative in Jewell 
is well underway, The new 
cooperative was formed as 
the result of a merger be-
tween the Jewell and Stan-
hope cooperatives, and at 
the same time an ambitious 
building program was un-
dertaken.
May 16, 1985
	 Photo: Over 120 children 
were fingerprinted and 140 
were videotaped Satur-
day as the community held 
safety day at the school. In 
this picture Jason Heeren 
of Stanhope shows his lit-
tle sister, Jennifer, how it’s 
done while mom looked on. 
(Record-News photo)
May 18, 1995
	 A new program is be-
ing started by J.A.D.E. to 
recognize Jewell residents 
who take good care of 
their lawns. The program 
will start the first week of 
June and judges will drive 
around Jewell looking for 
lawns that have been well 
manicured. The lawn of the 
week winner will be recog-
nized by the placement of a 
sign in their yard if they so 
desire.
May 18, 2005
	 Forty-two 5th grad-
ers from South Hamilton 
Schools participated in 
Youth Environment Ag 
Days, sponsored by ISU 
Extension at the Wright 
County Fairgrounds on 
May 9th. Each 5th grader, 
teacher and adult volunteer 
participated in seventeen 
25-minute educational pro-
grams including sun safety, 
water stewardship, forestry, 
animal by-products, corn 
and soybean by-products, 
biotechnology and the food 
production cycle.

This space for sale.  

Call 515-290-7907 

for details and 

pricing!

Send address changes to:
shrecnew@globalccs.net

our new phone number is 515-290-7907

ATHENS WOODS ESTATES 
1250 HWY 175 EAST, STRATFORD  

1 BEDROOM / 1 BATH RETIREMENT APARTMENTS  
816 SQUARE FEET  

2 APARTMENTS AVAILABLE FOR IMMEDIATE MOVE IN 
(1) Ground Floor with a patio and (1) Second Floor 

with a balcony include: 
Large living room looking out to beautiful gardens 

Kitchen with all major appliances provided 
Bedroom with large closet 

Bathroom with walk in shower and stacked 
washer/dryer 

New carpet and paint 
Heated garages available with storage closets 

Utilities included 
5 lunch meals provided per week 

For more information contact 
Keith Carlson 515-835-1005

Enjoy hiking, birdwatching, fly fishing, kayaking on the 
Upper Iowa River, art and music!

VISIT: WWW.DRIFTLESSDEFENDERS.COM/EVENTS
OR CALL: (319) 541-4240

Saturday, May 17
Highlandville, Iowa — Winneshiek County

Free Event! Register Now!

Highlandville 
Clean Water School

Learn about:  • Science of Water Quality  • Water Quality Testing

Scan QR Code

The Brethren quartet to sing 
at South Marion Church

 The Brethren quartet will sing at the South Marion 
Church, Stratford, Iowa on Sunday, May 18 at 3:00 
p.m.  The quartet is made up of lead singer Randy 
Navratil, baritone Steve Olson, tenor Keith Huhn and 
bass Alan Sampson. The Brethren are predominantly 
a gospel quartet, but they also enjoy doing some Doo 
Wop music.  A free will donation will be taken. 

Fort Dodge, Iowa – ISU 
Extension and Outreach - 
Webster County is pleased 
to announce an upcoming 
hands-on workshop titled 
“Best Practices for Food 
Entrepreneurs,” scheduled 
for Tuesday, May 20, 2025, 
from 5:30 PM to 7:30 PM. 
This workshop is designed 
to provide essential knowl-
edge and practical skills for 
home food entrepreneurs 
and is at Webster County 
ISU Extension and Out-
reach in Fort Dodge.
	 Participants will gain 
a comprehensive under-
standing of the guidelines, 
food safety practices, and 
scientific principles that 
support the home food in-
dustry. The workshop will 
include hands-on activities 
to ensure attendees can con-
fidently apply what they 
learn.
Workshop Highlights:
· Guidelines and Food Safe-
ty: Learn the guidelines, 
food safety practices and 
the background science for 
home food entrepreneurs.
· Testing Equipment: Prac-

tice using the testing equip-
ment required for home 
food businesses such as pH 
testing or brix (sugar con-
tent) testing
· Batch Records: Under-
stand how to complete ac-
curate batch records.
· Food Labels: Generate 
appropriate food labels for 
products sold from home, 
including food allergy la-
beling.
· Best Practices: Equip 
yourself with food safety 
best practices to produce 
consistent, high-quality, 
and profitable products.
	 “This workshop is an 
excellent opportunity for 
home food entrepreneurs 
to enhance their skills and 
ensure they are following 
best practices,” said Holly 
VanHeel, Health and Hu-
man Sciences Educator and 
workshop presenter. 		
	 Registration: To regis-
ter for the workshop, visit 
https://go.iastate.edu/1W-
JCTX For more information 
contact Holly at 515-408-
7041, vanheel@iastate.edu

Best practices for food entrepreneurs

Dear Jane Lane:
  How often do you visit your hairdress-
er to get your hair to pile up like that?
  The world is waiting to hear...
		                                    Curly
Dear Curly:
  If you must know, lately it’s been hit 
and miss. I’m able to keep it somewhat 
bouffant, but when that doesn’t work I 
just wear it flat as a pancake.
  But that’s okay, because then I’m Un-
recognizable and I just don’t set foot 
out my door.
  Why has my hairdo been the topic of so 
many  conversations? Who gives a rat’s 
patoot?
			                    Jane Lane


